
 
 
 

CITY OF HAMILTON 
NOTICE OF MOTION 

 

 Council: July 13, 2018 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR M. GREEN..……..………..……………….…...  
 
To Create a Hamilton General Hospital Safety Zone 
 
WHEREAS, friendly Streets Hamilton, an initiative of Environment Hamilton and Cycle 
Hamilton, have been working to support and engage community stakeholders in 
securing safer cycling and walking conditions in urban Hamilton;  
 
WHEREAS, friendly Streets Hamilton engaged over 200 community stakeholders and 
residents in assessing current challenges and barriers to walking and biking in the 
Beasley, Keith, and Gibson-Landsdale neighbourhoods; d 
 
WHEREAS, residents of the Beasley, Keith, and Gibson-Landsdale neighbourhoods 
have raised concerns about the challenges they face when walking or biking in the area;  
 
WHEREAS, the area surrounding the Hamilton General Hospital in particular has a high 
volume of trucks and vehicles, with insufficient pedestrian crossings and bike lanes, 
making it hazardous for patients, visitors, and residents navigating the area; and, 
 
WHEREAS, a natural foot-route to the hospital entrance from the parking lot and to the 
medical centre with over 2,000 patients per month attend Stroke Clinic at that corner 
which is currently unsafe due to high truck traffic. 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED: 
 
(a) That an overhead pedestrian crossing with appropriate signage be installed on 

Victoria Ave. N. at Copeland Ave. to be funded out of the Ward 3 Capital 

Reserve account 108053 to the upset amount of $75k; 

 

(b) that the appropriate staff report back on the feasibility of re-routing trucks away 

from Victoria Ave. N. and Wellington Ave. N.; 

 

(c) That the appropriate staff report back to the Public Works Committee respecting 

creating an alleyway bike path with direct access to the hospital; and, 

 

(d) That staff be directed to investigate any additional traffic calming measures that 

would enhance the safety of the area surrounding the Hamilton General Hospital. 



 

CITY OF HAMILTON 
MOTION 

 
 

 Council: July 13, 2018 

 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR M. GREEN……..………..……………….…...  
 
SECONDED BY MAYOR/COUNCILLOR….………………………………… 
 
That the Rules of Order be waived to allow for the introduction of a Motion to Create a 
Hamilton General Hospital Safety Zone. 
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